При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: A1Б1В4Г2.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике.

1. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

Isn't it?

- It's his turn.
  It's a nice party.
  The meeting is over.
  It's not his fault.
- **2.** Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к предложенной ответной реплике.

No, it's all right, thank you. I can manage.

- 1) I'm sorry I'm late. 2) Have you got the right time, please? 3) Can we go out? 4) Would you like me to carry your suitcase?
- Прочитайте предложения. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.

The doctor was puzzled by my ... symptoms and ordered several further tests to be done.

1) brother-in-law's 2) brother-in-law 3) brother's-in-law 4) brother's-in-law's

No criminal ever believes that he (1) ... but it seems that some are trying to make crime detection as easy as possible for the police. In Japan, a country which (2) ... famous for its peaceful citizens, one robber burst into a shop and demanded money. But as he (3) ... himself in the CCTV camera (cucmena видеонаблюдения), he changed his mind and asked the shop workers to call the police. Everything had been going fine, he said later, until he realised he (4) ... to put on his mask. And have you heard about the two British men who tried to rob a shop? Unfortunately, they hadn't cut eyeholes in the woollen masks they (5) ... . While they were trying to find the counter, they bumped into each other and knocked each other unconscious. "Don't worry," said the owner when the men came round, "I (6) ... the police and they'll be here in a few minutes. Would you like a cup of tea while you (7) ...?"

- **4.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).
  - 1) is caught 2) will be caught 3) catches 4) will catch
- **5.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
  - 1) is long 2) is long being 3) was long been 4) has long been
- **6.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).
  - 1) already phone 2) an already phoned 3) have already phoned 4) had already phoned

- **7.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).
  - 1) are waited 2) will be waited 3) are waiting 4) have been waiting

When I first arrived here to (1) ... up my new job, I stayed in a hotel, but I soon started looking for a permanent (2) ..., a place to call my own. The first flat I (3) ... across was cold and uninviting. The flat (4) ... out onto a factory, so the view was not exactly inspiring. Then I had a look at a small flat in a modern apartment block. It had a parking (5) ... and was fully furnished, but the rent was far too high for me. I didn't want to end up in a tiny place, so I answered an ad for house-sharing. The house was in a quiet neighbourhood, and as soon as I saw it I (6) ... in love with it. The room to (7) ... had a big window. Although it (8) ... sharing the kitchen and the living room, I did have my own bathroom, really just a shower and washbasin. There was, however, quite a lot of storage space.

**8.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (1).

1) get 2) put 3) take 4) give

- **9.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (2).
  - 1) household 2) department 3) residence 4) habitation
- **10.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).
  - 1) went 2) came 3) met 4) moved
- **11.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).
  - 1) showed 2) saw 3) watched 4) looked
- **12.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).
  - 1) bit 2) seat 3) position 4) space
- **13.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).
  - 1) felt 2) fell 3) got 4) grew
- **14.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).
  - 1) lend 2) let 3) sell 4) live

Four readers suggest great locations where you can watch wildlife in its natural surroundings.

### 1. Kevin: Hallo Bay, Alaska

The first time you see a bear your mouth definitely goes dry. Unlike in other more frequently visited areas, the bears at Hallo Bay don't associate humans with food, so they pose no risk to people. For me, Hallo Bay's a magical place. I've always been a person who was structured and organised, but I've said for years now that I lost my list in Alaska. One thing which makes Hallo Bay so special is that the remote camp has just a dozen guests at a time, with guided groups of no more than half that many heading out to search for the bears. For me, even without the bears it would be a gorgeous place to visit.

# 2. Ray: Playa Grands Sanctuary, Costa Rica

With concerns mounting about the pressure on the Galapagos Islands, Costa Rica's popularity as a wildlife venue could be about to take off, and deservedly so. Costa Rica has it all: iguanas at your feet, capuchin monkeys overhead, sloths (nehuseu) and jaguars are to be seen. However, perhaps the most magical thing to do here is to watch turtles lay their eggs on a moonlight beach. It does require patience; we waited two nights, napping on hard benches at the Playa Grande sanctuary, before one of the wardens shook us awake. We were allowed quite close to watch the turtle dig a hole with her flippers and deposit hundreds of eggs. She then casually covered them up and headed off back down the beach.

### 3. Sarah: Madikwe Game Reserve, South Africa

It's so hard to recommend just one location in Africa to go in search of the big five! However, if you've never been on Safari before, then travel is straightforward in South Africa and its parks are the cheapest if you're short of money. The parks have well-equipped campsites and good-quality roads, so it's perfectly possible to hire a four-by-four and head off on your own. There's also an impressive selection of volunteer projects involving animals, particularly around the country's biggest parks. I spent four weeks helping at a veterinary practice with African Conservation Experience. I got the chance to work with lion, cheetah, elephant and buffalo. The work's extremely hands-on and you have to be ready for anything, whether it's taking a lion's temperature or treating a dog for a snake bite!

# 4. Amy: Chitwan National Park, Nepal

With tigers, snow leopards and one-horned rhinoceros, Nepal certainly has its share of endangered animals. visited Chitwan at the foot of the Himalayas. The park was set aside for wildlife in 1959 and is the place to see Indian rhinoceros as well as being one of the last refuges of the Bengal tiger. One of the best ways to view both is from the back of an elephant — something that is rather fabulous in itself. We were having breakfast one day when two elephants were being taken for their daily wash on the river bank near our hotel. We made a small donation and asked to help — it was one of the most amazing animal encounters possible, sitting on the backs of those huge elephants scrubbing their backs whilst they knelt in the water and sprayed us from their trunk!

**15.** Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which reader offered money in return for the chance to interact directly with some animals?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

**16.** Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which reader feels that visiting the location has been a life-changing experience?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4)

Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which reader mentions one particularly enjoyable form of transport?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

**18.** Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which reader got involved in activities designed to help various types of animal directly?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4

19. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках

Only people with a very high income can (позволить себе) to stay in such a luxurious hotel.

20. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте

In recent years it has become possible to synthesise it in the laboratory many drugs which previously obtained from plants and animal products. A small number of drugs can become addictive.

 Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках

Susan will probably (испытывать) pride in wearing school uniform.

22. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скоб-ках.

Ben doesn't want to (рисковать) such a risk.

- (1) ... of the nicest ways to spend a summer afternoon is to have a picnic. (2) ... is something about eating out of doors that is very special. Of (3) ..., some things are essential if the picnic is going to be an enjoyable experience. The weather has to be sunny; (4) ... many people enjoy eating sandwiches in the pouring rain! The site must be carefully chosen. Then, when the meal is finished, you can just relax in the sunshine, or go for a swim.
- **23.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **24.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **25.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **26.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.

Although doughnuts (*nupoσκκu*) are sold in many countries across the globe, many people make the mistaken assumption that doughnuts originally came from America. Some people find it (1) ... that doughnuts have a disputed history. According to one theory, they are a Dutch (2) ... . Popular in Holland, they were brought to America by Dutch (3) ... . In the traditional Dutch recipe, doughnuts were dipped in sugar. However, over time, several varieties have appeared. Today, doughnuts are served with toppings such as icing (*cnasypb*) and chocolate, and often have a hole in the middle. Doughnuts not only taste far better with a hole in the middle, but this shape (4) ... the doughnut is cooked right through and not still raw in the centre.

**27.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

#### SURE, IMMIGRATE, INVENT, BELIEVE

**28.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

# SURE, IMMIGRATE, INVENT, BELIEVE

**29.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

## SURE, IMMIGRATE, INVENT, BELIEVE

**30.** Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

# SURE, IMMIGRATE, INVENT, BELIEVE

- 1. I have visited many countries, but it was Brazil that impressed me rather more than any other.
- 2. Having graduated from university with a degree in biology, I would wanted to travel and see
- 3. either wild animals and plants in their natural habitat. People who had visited Brazil described
- 4. how much beautiful it was and I discovered that what they had told me was true. First of all,
- 5. approximately a quarter of the world's plant species they are found in the Amazon basin, so no
- 6. other matter where you go, you see the most beautiful plants, including orchids. Whatever part of
- 7. Brazil you go to it, you won't be disappointed. However, I believe the southern states can be the most
- 8. magical and it is because I very love flowers that I enjoyed myself so much. Having lost my camera, I
- 9. wasn't been able to take photos, but I saw a lot of the local fauna and flora. It was a wonderful experience
- 10. and, taking into my consideration the amount of time I had at my disposal, I managed to see a lot.
  - 31. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (1) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 32. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (2) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 33. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (3) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 34. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (4) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 35. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (5) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 36. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (6) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 37. Прочитайте текст. Из строки (10) выпишите ОДНО лишнее слово.
  - 1. She described the whole play to us ... detail.
  - 2. Both my sons are crazy ... old motorbikes.
  - 3. The restaurant prides itself ... having the best pizza in town.
  - 4. There are so ... lemons in the fridge that I can't make lemonade.
  - 5. ... Susan use to be slim when she was at university?
- 6. Bob Dylan ... original name was Robert Zimmerman won the Nobel Prize in Literature in 2016.
- **38.** Прочитайте предложение (1). Заполните пропуск ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **39.** Прочитайте предложение (2). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **40.** Прочитайте предложение (3). Заполните каждый из пропусков только ОДНИМ словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.